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         February 2012



      St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church





     

      




Pennington, N.J. 08534
PLEASE NOTE:  If you wish to receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements via email, please contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.
CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR FEBRUARY


Saturday
  
  4
  9:55am, Adult Ed Trip to Princeton Art Museum


Sunday
  
  5
  9:00am, Adult Inquirer’s Class Begins


Sunday

12
 11:15am, Kairos Koffee Hour






  5:00pm, Taize Service


Monday

13
  7:30pm, Parish Life Guild Meeting


Wednesday
15
  6:00pm, Destinations


Thursday
16
  7:30pm, Christmas Bazaar Wrap-up Meeting


Monday

20
  7:30pm, Vestry Meeting


Tuesday

21
  5:00pm, Mardi Gras Pancake Supper


Wednesday
22
  7:00am, Ash Wednesday Service with Imposition of Ashes






10:00am, Ash Wednesday Service with Imposition of Ashes






  4:30pm, Children’s Ash Wednesday Service with Imposition of Ashes






  8:00pm, Ash Wednesday Service with Imposition of Ashes




                LENTEN SMALL GROUPS BEGIN


Saturday

25
  5:00pm, Sadie Hawkins Day Square Dance


Sunday

26
  5:00pm, Taize Eucharist
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Adult Ed Trip to Princeton Art Museum - Saturday, February 4th 

Come join us as we view the exhibit 'Object of Devotion: Medieval English Alabaster Sculptures from the Victoria and Albert Museum'. For more information, go to artmuseum.princeton.edu.  The docent-led tour will begin at 10am; we will meet in the lobby at 9:55am. $5 per person. Please sign up, if you haven't already, on the sign-up sheet near the parish offices. Let Sally Burkman know (609-737-9495) if special arrangements are needed for driving into the museum or gaining access to the elevators, or if you have further questions. For those interested, we could go on to an informal lunch at noon!
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This class is a good way to leam about the
history, theology, practice and essence of the,
Episcopal Church.

Available for those seeking Confirmation, Reception,
or Affirmation and for anyone else seeking a deeper
knowledsge of the Episcopal Church.

A 19-session course beginning June 8"

To be held on Sunday nights at 7:00





Adult Inquirers’ Class

What do we believe as Episcopalians and why?

Where do we fit in the Christian family tree?

If you have ever asked these questions and are looking for answers, then this class is for you. Those interested in being received into the Episcopal Church or confirmed by Bishop Councell on April 15, 2012 are especially invited to attend classes led by Fr. Jack and seminarian Paul Adler starting in February. The group will meet in the Chapel at 9:00am on 2/5, 2/12, 2/26, 3/4, 3/11, and 3/18. We hope to provide child care during these sessions as well - let us know if you’d like to take us up on that! Please contact Fr. Jack at jackbelmont@verizon.net or at 609-737-0985 to express your interest or ask questions. 
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KAIROS KORNER
Please join us for a Kairos Koffee Hour following the 10am service on Sunday, February 12th. This is an informal opportunity for our Kairos families to get to know each other as well as the other members of the larger St Matthew’s family. Materials will be available for the children to create Valentine’s Day cards while the adults relax and enjoy some fellowship. Beverages and good eats for all!
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This month we prepare to celebrate the Mystery of Easter.  

Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the Lenten season. It is a time for us to prepare to celebrate the great gift that God has given us through His Son, Jesus. Lent is a somber time when we reflect upon Jesus’ suffering and sacrifice, so for these 40 days we give up the triumphant word “alleluia” until Easter arrives. 
Our Children’s Ash Wednesday Service will be held on February 22 at 4:30pm.  As part of our Children’s Ash Wednesday service, we “bury the alleluias”.  Children are invited to color in an alleluia.  The alleluias will be collected in a wooden chest which will remain at the foot of the altar through Lent. The alleluias will then be “released” at the Easter Vigil!

Most people think of Lent as a time to give something up, like ice cream or chocolate. How about trying something different? Why not add something, something that will make you a better person and strengthen your relationship with Christ? Here are some ideas for you to consider:


1)  Pray more – set aside time in the morning or evening for prayer. Make a list of 


     
     people, relationships, situations that need prayer, sit quietly and “listen” for God, or 
 

              read a daily devotional (you can pick up a little book of devotionals in the Narthex!).


2) Create a good habit – using a lot of  #*%$&! in your vocabulary? Criticizing 

             co-workers?  Gossiping? Clean up that potty-mouth, and make an effort to be 

             encouraging and respectful of others.


3)  Volunteer – make time to volunteer once a week or at least a few times during Lent. 


      Find an organization and give of your time. Get the whole family involved.


4)  Read one Psalm a day – if reading the Bible seems overwhelming to you, then focus on 


      reading one or two passages from the Psalms daily: they are full of praise! 


5)  Go to Confession – confession isn’t just for Catholics! In the Episcopal Church, we 

              confess our sins every Sunday as a congregation, but did you know you can schedule a 

             one on one confession with your priest? It sounds scary but it’s not. Confession offers a

             way to replace your burdens with grace, strength and peace.
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Destinations for February
Destinations, our middle school youth group, will gather Wednesday, February 15th at 6p.m. in the Parish Hall for our regular monthly meeting. Questions? Contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.
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CHRISTMAS BAZAAR WRAP-UP MEETING IN PARISH HALL
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 16 AT 7:30PM

ALL are welcome to participate in our wrap-up meeting. We especially encourage the participation of our table chairs, volunteers, and contributors.  Anyone else who has comments or new ideas for next year is welcome.  We want to hear from you!
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Join us at St. Matthew’s

for our

Annual Mardi Gras Pancake Supper

on

Tuesday, February 21, 2012
5 to 7:30pm
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Adults $6.00 

Children (ages 6-12) $3.00

Children under 6 FREE!

Our all-you-can-eat feast includes pancakes, 
sausage, fresh fruit, juice and hot beverages.

The Pancake Supper is sponsored by the Parish Life Guild and staffed by LOGOS and our mission trip participants.

All proceeds benefit our summer mission trip to 
Urban Promise Camden!
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“Remember that you are dust, and to dust you shall return.”

Lent, like Advent, is traditionally a season of preparation. Not only are we given these weeks to prepare ourselves for the events of Holy Week and Easter, but we are given this time to prepare our minds and hearts for repentance – the turning away from all that hinders us toward the God who offers us forgiveness. While we are always called to repentance, Lent provides us a special time for self-examination, prayer, fasting, self-denial, as well as for reading and meditating on God’s holy Word. We begin the observance of Lent this year acknowledging our mortality and penitence on Ash Wednesday (February 22nd) with four services of Holy Eucharist, each with the Imposition of Ashes, at 7:00 am, at 10 am, a children’s service at 4:30 pm, and our final service will be at 8 pm.
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Shine your boots and bring your kin;

It’s time for a PLG event again!

On Feb 25, please save the date

The fun starts at five so don’t be late!

Swing your partner and Do-Se-Do at the 

Sadie Hawkins Square Dance

Live Auction - Dance Caller 

Family Fellowship - Dinner

Saturday, February 25, 2012

5:00-8:30pm
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Lenten Small Group Series on Prayer

Lenten Small Group Opportunity: 

“Prayer: Does It Make Any Difference?”

How does prayer work - and does it change anything?

Interested in facilitating one of our small groups? Contact Pastor Emily at 609-737-0985 or at emilygriffin@verizon.net for more information. Training and study guides will be provided. 

Please join us for one the following Lenten small groups on Philip Yancey’s “Prayer: Does it Make a Difference?”

1. Tuesdays from 6:30-8:30pm in Pennington: 2/28, 3/6, 3/13, 3/20, 3/27, 4/3

2. Wednesdays from 6:30-8:30pm in Hopewell: 2/29, 3/7, 3/14, 3/21, 3/28, and Tuesday 4/3

3. Thursdays from 10:30am-12:30pm at St. Matthew’s: 2/23, 3/1, 3/8, 3/15, 3/22, 3/29


*brown bag lunch

4. Thursdays from 7-9pm in Hopewell: 3/1, 3/8, 3/15, 3/22, 3/29, and Wednesday 4/4

We have also heard interest in a Monday or Friday night group. Please let us know if that would work for you as well!

Using a DVD series to spark our discussion (and groups of about 8 people), we’ll explore the real questions we have about prayer: Is God really listening? If God knows everything, what’s the point of prayer? Does it change us or God - or both? We’ll begin with a potluck meal, continue with the video and discussion, and end in prayer. Come meet new people and deepen old friendships as we walk with Jesus through this Lenten season.

To sign up as a participant, contact Sally Burkman at 609-737-9495 or s_burkman13@msn.com and let us know which group you’d like to join. We do ask you to commit to attending as many sessions as possible. Questions? Contact Pastor Emily at emilygriffin@verizon.net.  
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ALL-PARISH BOOK STUDY THIS SPRING: 
The Gospel of Mark
Inspired by the Bible Challenge occurring within churches all over the Anglican Communion (see thecenterforbiblicalstudies.org), we’ve decided to challenge EVERYONE to read the Gospel of Mark this spring from start to finish! It’s hard to get the flow of this fast-paced story the way we hear it in bits and pieces on Sundays. While the language is simple, it’s not exactly straightforward. What does that mean? Start reading, and find out for yourself!

While you’re welcome to use your favorite translation, we have some recommendations. The New Revised Standard Version (NRSV) is a favorite among Episcopalians. Families with children may also want to try the new Common English Bible or The Message. Teens may find the New International Version Teen Study Bible helpful. Adults - get a good study Bible with notes, if you can. We recommend the Harper Collins NRSV Study Bible, the New Interpreter’s NRSV Study Bible, or the New Oxford Annotated Bible -NRSV. Don’t have a Bible? We’d be happy to supply you with one! 

Get the whole family involved, and then join us for a very special event on 

Sunday, May 6th at 5:00pm in Parish Hall

We’ll start with a 1st century-style meal (with 1st century style-lighting!) - after which we’ll split into different age groups for discussion and activities. Read, then come and see why it’s “the greatest story ever told”!
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LENTEN QUIET DAY

PRAYING WITH ICONS OF CHRIST

Saturday, March 24, 2012

9:00 AM to Noon in the Chapel

This mini-Lenten retreat will focus on Rowan Williams’ little book  The Dwelling of the Light: Praying with Icons of Christ.  To look at an icon of Christ is to do far more than view an image of a human life lived long ago. As Christians in the Orthodox tradition have understood for nearly fifteen hundred years, it is to be brought into the presence of the one who radiates the light and force of God.  
Drawing on this rich source of devotional theology, Rowan Williams, Archbishop of Canterbury, shows us how to understand four classical icons: The Transfiguration, The Resurrection, Christ as one of the Eternal Trinity, and Christ as Judge of the world and Ruler of all.  As we learn to look prayerfully, rather than simply analytically, at these icons, we will find ourselves drawn into their energy and action.  They invite us to embark on a journey of discovery of all that is to be found in the face of Jesus Christ.  The morning, which will include prayer, reflection and quiet time, will be led by Rev. Dr. John Mark Goerss.  Rowan Williams’ book is available from Amazon.com, but it is not necessary to have read the book to participate in this quiet day.  
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 “Getting to Know You”

The Swords Family

Andy and Sue Swords and their daughter Lauren came to St. Matthew’s in 2000 after checking out a number of churches in the Pennington area. They were attracted by the education program, the good people in the church community and the liturgy. Sue was raised Catholic, and Andy came from a long line of Methodist ministers; the Episcopal Church, as Sue puts it, “was the logical compromise.”

Sue grew up in Bergen County, NJ. Andy hails from upstate NY, moving a lot as his father’s church assignments changed.  Employment opportunities brought them to the area, and a potluck 

dinner hosted by mutual friends brought the two of them together. 

Sue works in public information for the non-partisan Office of Legislative Services for the NJ legislature. She has worked in public affairs for most of her professional life, including stints with Treasury and New Jersey Network (NJN). She also worked previously as a newspaper reporter. Sue earned her Bachelor’s degree from Montclair and her Master’s from the Eagleton Institute at Rutgers.

Andy also works in state government; he is currently the Director of Statewide Planning for the NJ Department of Transportation (NJDOT). He has worked in state government for 23 years. Andy came back to the East Coast after a stay in the San Francisco area where he earned Bachelor’s and Master’s degrees from the University of California at Berkeley. Andy also has studied at Hamilton College in upstate NY.

The Swords family likes to travel; they’ve visited Europe and plan a trip to England in the summer of 2012. As most in the parish know, Andy has done a lot of travelling on his bike. A rider in the Battle Against Hunger (BAH) every year since 2005, Andy logs a lot of two-wheel miles. Last year alone, he put almost 2400 miles on his bike. Equally impressive is the amount of money his BAH riding has produced for local charities--over $12,000! Sue and Lauren are mainstays of the support and gear (SAG) team that accompanies the BAH cyclists. Andy’s love affair with cycling goes back at least 30 years. He even worked as a bike messenger in New York City in the late 1970s. That job brought him closer to Christ: after his bike collided with a yellow cab, he found himself sprawled on Third Avenue with cars whizzing all around him. Andy recalls, “There was a calmness that set upon me. I felt God’s presence and I knew I was being protected, that I was going to be alright.”

Working on good causes has become a family affair with the maturing of daughter Lauren.  Teenager Lauren has already done the Camden mission trip twice and is making plans for her third in the summer of 2012. When not doing good work for the children of Camden or “sagging” for the Battle Against Hunger, Lauren enjoys Logos teen meetings, reading and music. “It’s nice to see a young person’s social conscience being developed at St. Matthew’s,” says Sue, who credits the broad offering of programs and strong leadership the parish offers. 

Andy, Sue, Lauren (front)








